City of Leoti Governing Body met in regular session August 15, 2022 at 6:30 p.m., at the City Hall Meeting Room.

Mayor Charlie Hughes called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Mayor Hughes asked City Clerk Jeannine Hassell for Roll Call; Council President Greg Graff, Councilors Kelma Burch, Derek Meyer and Tammie Meyer-Givens. City Attorney Becky Faurot, City Treasurer Liz Gould, Judith Lemus, Darla Lewis and Nikki Bjurstrom were present. Councilor Tyrrell Tankersley was absent.

Mayor Hughes opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Burch moved Givens seconded to approve the agenda. Motion carried unanimously.

Givens moved Graff seconded to approve the consent agenda items A-C. Motion carried unanimously.

City Attorney Faurot had no news to share.

Mayor Hughes welcomed Judith Lemus, Wichita County Park and Recreation, was present to give a third quarter update.

Judith Lemus left the meeting at 6:38 pm

Mayor Hughes welcomed Darla Lewis and Nikki Bjurstrom, Wichita County Economic Development, were present to give a third quarter update.

Darla Lewis left the meeting at 6:46 pm.

Becky Faurot left the meeting at 7:08 pm.

Nikki Bjurstrom left the meeting at 7:32 pm.

Mayor Hughes shared that Charlie Lee had contacted him with information on Virginia Lee water rights for sale. After much discussion no action was taken.

Clerk Hassell presented information on CDL entry level driver training program that Kansas Municipal Utilities in McPherson. Council agreed to use the program for employees who are required to have a CDL.

Mayor Hughes opened the floor to public comments. There were no public comments.

Council reviewed City Treasurer Gould's reports.

City Superintendent Seaton was on vacation the previous week, he had no news to share.

Code Enforcer Marcotte reported the dog pound has been inspected by Western Plains Veterinary and passed with flying colors. We are waiting on a call from the state for inspection of the dog pound and records. Marcotte has received multiple dog calls and skunk calls.

City Clerk Hassell reported that 40 veteran's banners were ordered last week. The city office will take more orders after the first of the New Year for anyone who still wants to order.

Givens moved Burch seconded for adjournment at 7:20 p.m. Motion carried unanimously.

Mayor, Charlie Hughes

Jeannine Hassell, City Clerk